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December 19, 2017

Chairman and members of the Board of County Commissioners:

I am writing to tender my resignation as Mecklenburg County Attorney effective March 6,
2018, or at such earlier date as the Board may choose. Should the Board not appoint a new County
Attorney by that date, I am willing to continue in that position for a reasonable, additional period of
time until a new County Attorney can be appointed.

It has been an honor and privilege to serve the Board as County Attorney since my
appointment in November of 1978, but now feels like the right time for me to step down.

I will miss working with you, the Board members, just like I have missed working with past
Board members, as all have been dedicated to representing the residents of Mecklenburg County to
the best of their abilities. I will also miss working with the many dedicated County employees who I
have worked with over these 39 years, many of whom have already retired from County service.
Although not always fun, it has always been interesting, challenging, and intellectually stimulating.

For the past several years I have debated with myself, my wife, and my law partners as to
how long I would continue to practice law full time, and when I would start the process of winding
down my legal career. I have now decided that March 6, 2018, which will be my 70" birthday, would
be an appropriate time to start that winding down process. [ intend to keep my law license active for
several more years, but I hope to practice law less and less each month as I move through this
transition phase of my legal career.

Until I give up my law license, I am certainly willing to provide such legal services as the
Board of Commissioners, the County Manager, and the new County Attorney might find helpful and
appropriate, but hopefully in more and more of a consulting role as time passes.

Respectfully yours,
Marvin A. Bethune

Cc: Dena R. Diorio, County Manager
Ruff, Bond, Cobb, Wade & Bethune L.L.P.

RBCWB:195759:12/19/2017



